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SUBJECT:  Downtown Seattle Transit Tunnel (DSTT) Closure briefing by Transit Division staff.  Copies of a PowerPoint presentation will be distributed at the Committee meeting.
BACKGROUND:  In September 2005, the Downtown Seattle Transit Tunnel was closed for up to two years for construction activities to prepare the Tunnel for joint Link Light Rail and transit bus operations.  Joint use of the Tunnel is a key element in implementation of the initial Link Light Rail segment from the Westlake Tunnel station to S. 154th Street.
In 2005, the Transportation Committee was briefed on plans for the Tunnel closure period carried out by the King County Transit Division, Sound Transit, and the City of Seattle.  Today’s briefing will update the Committee on the results of the Tunnel closure.  The briefing will include a discussion of key mitigation projects, outreach, enforcement of traffic restrictions on 3rd Avenue, contingency planning, and problem areas.
A major source of information for this update is the just-released First Update Post Tunnel Closure document.  This is the first of a series of status reports required by a tunnel agreement that was approved by Sound Transit, King County, and the City of Seattle.  The next performance report is due in March 2006.
ATTENDING:
Victor Obeso, King County Transit Division



Ellen Bevington, King County Transit Division
